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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

THE  

Co-Funded by 

AUSTRALIA DAY 2023  
held at the BROCKLESBY RECREATION GROUND 

Over 300 people attended and the day started with a hearty 
breakfast provided by Brocklesby Community. The MC 
Steve Bowen welcomed everyone and opened the proceed-
ings with an Acknowledgment of Country. 

 

The Australian flag was unfurled by 
representatives of Brocklesby Public 
School. Then Joy Shipard, Matthew 
Shipard, Arielle Shipard and Hannah 
Schilg performed Advance Australia 
Fair along with a collection of Aus-
traliana songs. 

 

Some of the highlights were the 
wonderful addresses given by our 
Australia Day Ambassador, Geoff 
Coombes OAM, St Paul’s Lutheran 
College captain’s Matilda Phegan 
and Isabell McRae and Cr Tony 
Quinn, Mayor, Greater Hume 
Council. Geoff  gave an insight into 
the work he is doing raising funds 
for cancer research. 

 

Geoff Coombe then assisted 
with the School Citizen 
Awards and Jindera students 
Anna Howard – Jindera Pub-
lic School, Theirry Mahon – 
St Johns Lutheran Primary 
School and Clare Horsfall – 
St Mary MacKillop College 
were recipients of the award. 

And with the assistance of Ross and Helen Krause, 2022 
Citizens of the year, Geoff Coombes also presented the 
following awards: 

• Community Event of the Year – 
Culcairn Street Party 

• Sports Person/Team of the year -
Henty Pennant Golf Team 

• Sports Volunteer/s of the Year – 
Henty Cricket Club Grants Com-
mittee 

• Young Citizen of the Year – 
Awarded to Aimee Riley from 
Jindera 

• Citizen of the Year – Joint winners 
Francis Field and Peter and Alison 
Campbell, all from Henty. 

Following the presentation of awards Tony Quinn present-
ed Geoff Coombes with a gift and Australia Day pin.  
 

Guests were then invited to par-
take in a delightful morning tea 
provided by the Brocklesby 
Community and to inspect the 
display of cars provided by the 
Morgan Country Car Club and 
to also participate in a number of 

activities including face 
painting, jumping castle 
and a sheep shearing  
display. 

 

Eight residents of Greater 
Hume became Australian 
citizens following an offi-
cial Australian Citizenship 
Ceremony, including three 
Jindera residents Analyn 
Talandron Sawyer, Janet 
Smith and Hoang Kim Thi 
Tran.  

Cr Tony Quinn, congratulates new citizens - Analyn Talandron Sawyer,      Janet Smith       and           Hoang Kim Thi Tran.  

Aimee Riley  
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Rural Care Link Office  

Hours 

1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday to Thursday.   

New main office phone number is 0475 594 073.  

We can provide basic food, clothing, and other 
financial and emotional support for local people in 
need.   

Phone our office on 0475 594 073 to find out how 
we may be able to help.  Messages responded to 
promptly. 
 

The Jindera News 

The Jindera News is Published monthly (except 
January) by Rural Care Link Inc.  All profits from 
advertising and donations are used to support the 
activities of Rural Care Link Inc.   

Contributions and advertisements should be 
negotiated with and forwarded to the Editorial 
team at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Alternatively, contact the Rural Care Link Inc. 
office on 0475 594 073. 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right 
not to publish any article or to modify the 
presentation to suit the style of the publication. 
 

Carers Support Group 

If you care for someone….please reach out! 

You may not identify as a Carer but if you are 
looking after someone who is aged or has an 
illness or disability this group is for you. 

We meet on the second Tuesday each month at 
various venues. 

Please contact Vickie Priscina, Carers Carelink 
Co-ordinator on 0428 406 060. 

 

Recent Activity 

The Rural Care Link Carers Group met at the 
Northside Hotel for our Christmas Celebration. 
We arrived to a beautifully decorated table and ate 
a delicious Lunch, compliments of Rural Care 
Link Inc. All members enjoyed the day sharing 
Christmas wishes and companionship. 

We are looking forward to planning outings and 
events for 2023. 

Carers Plus Group—Workshop 

The Rural Care Link (RCL) Carers Plus Group are 
excited to present the first of their community 
sessions for the year - “Dementia Hope and Help”. 
The session will be held in March with the date to 
be confirmed. 

Leeny Mason, RCL President, who has worked in 
aged care and has a Bachelor of Dementia Care 
from the University of Tasmania, will be hosting 
this session. 

She has signed up to be a ‘Dementia Host’, 
through Dementia Australia, which gives her an 
official capacity to deliver such workshops. 

The session will be visual and interactive and 
supper will be served by the RCL committee to 
provide time to share between participants. 

The focus will be on the unique nature of the 
disease for each person living with dementia and 
tips on communicating and maintaining 
relationships for carers, friends and community 
members. Leeny will also discuss ways to be a 
Dementia-friendly Community. 
 

Jindera Op Shop  

To all of our existing and new customers, a big 
warm welcome back to the shop in 2023.  Thanks 
to all those who have already been in to see us.  
We’re looking forward to seeing you all on a 
regular basis throughout the year. 

We have been blessed with an abundance of good 
quality donations since re-opening, and can offer 
our customers a wide variety of goods for sale.   

Carers Group Christmas Lunch at Northside Hotel 
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Our Facebook page will continue to list any 
specialty items that are available, as well as any 
sales and other general information, so keep an eye 
out there as well. 

We would also like to send out a big thank you to 
those who have donated goods since our return, and 
especially for NOT leaving donations over the 
closure period, when we had no staff to process 
them.  It has been sincerely appreciated. 

We are once again holding a half price book sale 
from 31st January until 11th February.  Book lovers 
will be excited to see many new categories and 
authors have come in to stock. 

If you are looking for Curtains, we have a HUGE 
stock of all styles, colours and weights.  They are 
currently selling for $2 per drop. 

Hours 

10am to 4pm Tuesday to Friday, with lunch closure 
from 1pm to 1.45pm.  Saturday open 10am to 1pm. 

Don’t forget…. 

No more plastic bags.  We have Boomerang Bags 
for $1 each.  Also, we now have Eftpos. 

 

Rural Care Link Inc. Committee 

Volunteers of Rural Care Link met at the Jindera 
Hotel to celebrate Christmas and the end of the 
year. 

Op Shop staff, along with our Newsletter Editor and 
Committee of Management members, who are all 
Volunteers, were represented.  They all enjoyed a 
very festive atmosphere and a delicious two course 
meal, compliments of Rural Care Link Inc. 

We look forward to all working together to develop 
Rural Care Link in 2023 and beyond. 

If you would like to become a Volunteer we are 
always looking for extra help in the Op Shop as 
well as representation on our Committee of 
Management. 

Please contact Rural Care Link Inc . 

At Rural Care Link Inc., we pride ourselves on 
upholding our mission statement, which is to 
“provide a safety net of kindness, consideration and 
support to those in need within our local 
community”. 

We currently offer our community much support 
each year, with the financial backing of our 
wonderfully successful little Op Shop, which 
provides the life blood of our organisation. 

However, none of this could be a reality without the 
governance of our very small but dedicated 
Committee. 

The Committee strives to recognise needs within 
our community and implement support, but we also 
strive to nurture what is healthy and positive in our 
community and support the continuity of that as 
well. 

To be able to continue to recognise and deliver 
support in these areas, Rural Care Link Inc. is 
inviting interested people, who live in the Jindera 
and Greater Hume Council area, to join our very 
small team who currently are ONLY an Executive 
and two Ordinary Members strong. 

We need new blood, new ideas, and new energy to 
take RCL into the future with a stronger presence in 
the social support space. 

Please, if you are at all interested in becoming 
involved with this very worthwhile not-for-profit 
charity organisation, don’t hesitate to make contact 
TODAY! 

We especially reach out to any younger residents, 
who may have an interest in making a difference in 
the community in which they live. 

Please contact one of the Rural Care Link Inc. 
current Committee..... 

 Leeny Mason—0419 605 566 

 Vickie Priscina—0428 406 060 

 Cr Jenny O’Neill—0438 263 417  

 Michelle Grennes—0427 059 083  

 Colleen Lord OAM—0429 960 616 

 Loraine Thompson—0419 984 887  

 Lizzie Pogson—0407 263 361

Save the Date! 

Jindera Community Garage Sale 

Sunday 23 April 2023 

WATCH THIS SPACE FOR DETAILS 
Volunteers Christmas Lunch Jindera Hotel 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please. 

 

8
th

 Feb  AGM and Eucharist – St Paul’s Jindera. 
   10am start, lunch afterwards.  
 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

Friendship in Action 

Happy New Year everyone!  
 

It will be interesting to see what 2023 brings to the Greater Hume Council area. 
 

 Due to the Morgan Country Car Club holding their annual Swap Meet on the last Sunday of March the proposed 
new playground and addition to the toilet block near the Skate Park will only commence in April. 

 Telstra are still waiting for approval from Crown Lands to use a small amount of space on the ground before relo-
cating the Telstra tower onto  the Optus tower at the Rec. Reserve. If you are having issues with Telstra mobile ser-
vice or NBN contact Telstra to put a complaint in. 

 Jindera received funding from the Stronger Country Communities grant program announced by Justin Clancy of 
$210,000 for solar street lighting in Pioneer Dr. 

 It was very disappointing to know that visitors to Jindera using the primitive camping area at the Jindera Recrea-
tion Reserve were harassed by two different groups of teenagers between Christmas and New Year. Abusive lan-
guage was used and rocks thrown at caravans in the early hours of the morning. This resulted in very negative com-
ments being placed on the Wiki camping site telling people not to come to Jindera. Other incidents happened with a 
white ute being involved. Police have been notified and security cameras are operational. 

 Remember if you want to bring issues to the attention of Council use the Customer Action Request form on the 
Greater Hume website.  

 

with 
 

 Cr. Jenny O’Neill  

JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 

 

 

Next Meeting is at the Jindera Community Hub (entry via rear carpark) on 

*****  Tuesday, February 21, 2023 ***** 

*****  7:30pm  ***** 

Items for the agenda are welcome by emailing below. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Come and join a group of locals who are interested in our community and its people, and who would like 

to help improve the facilities our community offers to both visitors and residents alike. 

 

For more information contact: 
jinderacommunityforum@gmail.com  
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 
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                          We are  
 

Jindera Village Post Office will relocate to our new premises from 97 Urana St to 91 Urana St …  

… this will occur on the weekend of the 10th 11th 12th of February. 
 

We are relocating the mail boxes earlier on 28th January.  
 

So for a short period of time you will collect your mail from the new location but all  

other operations e.g. bill payments, parcel collection etc, will be at the old premises.  

This will happen until the 13th 

of February.  
 

Sorry for the inconvenience 

for this short period of time.  
 

All of us at the Jindera Post 

Office thank you for your 

patience. 

   1 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub 2.00pm 
CWA Meeting – School of 
Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  
 

2 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

3 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 
10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

4 

 

5 
 

Wally WipeOut 
Jindera Pool – 2.30-5pm  

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

6 7 
 

 

8 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 

9 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

10 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 
10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

11 

 
 

 

12 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

13 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall  
7.30pm  
Seniors Festival 
Jindera Library 
11am - 1pm 

 

 

14 

Carers Support Group 
Lutheran Church Hall  
Ph: 0428 406 060  

 

15 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  
 

16 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

17 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 
10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

18 
 

 

 

 

19 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

20 
 

 

  Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 7pm  

 

23 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

24 
 

Jindera Anglers Club 
– 5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 
10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 4.00 pm 

25 

 

26 

Jindera Museum  
Forgotten Trades Festival 
12.00 to 7.00pm  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

27 
 

 

28 
 

 

Mar 1st 

CWA Meeting – School of 
Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  

   

Jindera Community Diary          February 2023 

Jindera postmaster, Pat 
Hayes, helps  to relocate  

the mail boxes. 
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The new committee for the Multi-Purpose Hall (JMPH) is moving into the new year  

with a series of fundraisers planned, and more being planned, for this year.  

Please keep an eye out for upcoming activities to raise funds for the new hall. 
 

At present funds amount to just over $50,000, with the aim to raise at least $100,000 to 

convince Council that the community needs this hall, and for the project to move forward. 
 

Return and Earn collection is now registered for the JMPH, so any cans, 

plastic drink bottles and glass drink bottles containing the 10c refund  

label will be gratefully received at NA Auto (94-96 Urana Street) from 

now on. A purpose-build collection cage will be in place in the next 

weeks in the NA Auto grounds, but in the meantime,  

donations can be dropped into the shop. 

$5,000 Winners of the  Multi-Purpose Community Hall Raffle were: 
 

 1st $5,000 B McFarland  
 2nd $500   H Wilton 
 3rd $250    J Pettifer 
 

Congratulations to the Winners and thank you to everyone who purchased Tickets  
and everyone who helped sell Tickets to raise funds for the JMPH.  
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I would like to introduce myself as the new Director & Nominated 

Supervisor of Jindera Preschool.  

2023 will be an exciting and busy year for us at Jindera Preschool 

as we reconnect with our community and rebuild relationships 

with our local families and community partners.  

We have made some minor renovations to our preschool building 

and room and are making plans for greater structural change in 

future. As a team our Staff are dedicated to providing our  

community’s preschoolers with quality early childhood education. 

I encourage families who are seeking information regarding  

preschool to contact us on 02 6026 3468 or email us at :  

info@jinderapreschool.com.au 
 

 Olivia Phegan 

30th Celebration  
and Christmas Party!  
Last year (2022) our Preschool celebrated its 

30th Birthday at the current site of 151 Adams St 

Jindera.  This milestone provided us with an 

opportunity to celebrate our Preschool and 

come together with our children, families, and 

community. This event was held at the Jindera 

Preschool on Friday 9th of December. We 

shared fun, laughter and Christmas cheer as the 

children explored the fire truck, jumping castles, 

face painting and old photos of our preschool 

changing over time. We would like to thank the 

Jindera Rural Fire Brigade for bringing their 

trucks for our children to learn from, puzzles, 

fireman hats and fire safety packages for our 

families. Your time and efforts were greatly val-

ued, and we are proud to have you support our 

preschool community. A very special thank you 

for delivering SANTA to our preschool. This 

was such an exciting treat that we all enjoyed. 

The children continued to share excitement and 

revisit this event as they play, create and learn at 

Jindera Preschool.  

Thank you to Megan Lyne for your amazing cakes. Everyone commented on 

how delicious they were. Your cakes made our celebration a PARTY! We are 

very lucky to have you and your family at Jindera Preschool.  

A big thank you to Face Painting by Danielle Marinic 

for donating your talents, time and resources. Families 

and children were so proud to have you paint there 

face with your amazing designs! We are very fortunate  

Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 

Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 

Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 

Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 
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Jindera Pool News  

Once again, the Royal Life Saving SWIMVAC classes were well attended. It’s great to see so many parents 
keen to encourage their children to build their water safety skills, and their confidence in and around the water. 
A huge shout out to our kiosk ladies for keeping up the supply of food.  
 

This year, for the first time, we ran TWO movies, in an attempt to cater for not only our families with young 
children, but also our teens and adults. Both nights were well received (if not a little on the cool side). We 
showed “Jaws”, a 1975 classic, which to my surprise did not spook our younger crowd! We even had a short 
appearance from Jaws himself (well his fin anyway) .. which didn’t faze a soul! 

And “Up” – an animated family classic!  

Thanks to our 4 lifeguards who worked a  
late shift to enable these two events to occur. 

 
And thanks also – to the Greater Hume Council  
for sponsoring the event, which made it possible 

for us to make a profit – all proceeds will go  
towards improving our pool facility!  

Below: As the sun sets the anticipation builds!  

Kiosk: Lorraine and Narelle are doing a fantastic job of running the kiosk this year.  

Please note that there is no eftpos at the kiosk, so please be prepared with CASH.    
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Jindera Pool News continued… (more on page 23) 

Please provide feedback to the 

committee (speak to us in person, 

or you can leave a message on 

the Jindera Pool Facebook page, 

or a note at the kiosk) as to 

whether you would like us to run 

this event(s) again next year, what 

time of the season would best 

suit you, and any suggestions for 

movies that might be suitable. 

Wally Wipeout returns twice again - 5th February and the last day of the pool season – 12th March.  
Wally sprung a leak last time, and had to knock off a little early, but we have been assured that he has been 
repaired (gone to rehab!) and is keen to go again…. So why not plan to meet some friends down at the  
Jindera Pool and a enjoy a BBQ. 

Aqua Aerobics held- 

Tuesday and Thursday: 6.15pm – 7.00pm 

with Allana Hayes 

Wednesday and Friday: 3.30pm – 4.30pm 

with Ruth Dunn 

Aqua Aerobics commenced in the New Year, with a 
great turn up to both groups. If unsure if a session is 
going ahead, please watch Allana’s Facebook site for 
when her group will commence, or phone Ruth on 60 
263 806 or 0477 008 743. These classes are open to 
both men and women.  

Join the committee! Are you interested in making a valuable contribution to ensuring our pool stays a 

great community facility, have input into future directions or assist with running events?  

Join us on 6th March for our AGM & final meeting for the season - Pool Meeting room 
from 7.30pm. You don’t need to be an executive member; we have many “friends of the Jindera pool” 

who support when they are able.                                                                    The Jindera Pool Committee 

Jindera Pool Times and Dates (phone 6026 3900) 
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St John’s Lutheran School had a busy end of 2022 with the farewell of our amazing 2022 

Year 6 Graduates. Students and teachers went head-to-head in the minute to win it chal-

lenge, end of year class parties, sports and mini excursions – here’s a snap shot! 

 

Message from our Principal, Mr Brad Moss at the end of 2022: 

Farewell to our amazing 2022 Year 6 graduates. You all finished the year so strongly, which is 

a testimony to your character and ability to positively approach life.  Keep being that shin-

ing light and speaking life into others.  A special farewell to all of our families who have the 

youngest child finishing at St John’s at the end of 2022. Thank you for your support of our 

school and choosing St John’s for your family. You will always be part of the St John’s story. 

Kids, you’ll move mountains! 

Minute to Win It 
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Class Parties, Sport & Excursions  

Now it’s 2023! 

All the staff at St John’s have been excitedly preparing for a wonderful 2023, with a great  

curriculum & Learner Profile! Each term we focus on one of our five learner characteristics 

which are: I have empathy, I am collaborative, I am curious, I think  

deeply, critically and creatively and I have grit and perseverance.  

This term our whole school focus from our Student Learner Profile is “I am 

Collaborative”. We will focus on this characteristic in our classroom 

throughout the term by looking at specific collaborative skills across the 

curriculum. Students from different classes will also share examples of 

how they have used this skill at assembly each week.   
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Thank you Jindera Christmas Carol organisers - we all had a wonderful time! 

JUST SEND A REQUEST TO 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

The Jindera News will be sent to the email address noted as the sender in your email. 
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THE 
Jindera Community Christmas Carols 2022 

 

What a beautiful summer evening on the night of the Jindera Christmas Carols held  on 16th December. A capacity 
crowd attended showing great enthusiasm and participation in well known carols. Thanks to the amazing band and 
singers who led the singing, the local clergy and the community groups and singers who performed individual items.  
 

The Carols Committee which consists of representatives from the four church groups in Jindera are very appreciative of 
the funding provided through Greater Hume Council by the NSW Govt. and Hume Bank. This enabled the candles to 
be handed out free and the cost of the sound and lighting covered.  
 

Thanks to the Jindera Anglers’ Club for providing the barbecue and drinks, the Jindera Fire brigade for supervision and 
the Schmidts for supplying a live Christmas tree. Unfortunately, baubles were taken off the tree and broken. A total of 
$556 was collected in donations to support the local fire brigade. 

Sean Lee - soloist and MC 

 Aimee Riley - soloist 

 Sausage sizzle supplied by the Fishing Club  

 Pastor Christian Fandich 

 Reverend Emily Payne 

 Ross Schulz - Albury Sound 
and Lighting 

  St  Mary McKillop school choir 

Pat Hayes & Shirley Finster draw 
the Multi Purpose Hall raffle 

Shirley Finster 

Christmas tree  
supplied by  

the Schmidts  
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 As an update for those residents new to the Jindera community, the Jindera Rural Fire Brigade is run entirely by  
volunteers and relies on the Rural Fire Service (RFS) Fire Control Centre (FCC) in nearby Albury to provide logistic support. 

 Normally equipped with three firefighting appliances. These consist of two Category 1 Heavy Tankers & a smaller Cate-
gory 2 Tanker that provide frontline firefighting and emergency response. These vehicles are further supported with a 4x4 
personnel transport vehicle and a multi configuration trailer.  

 During winter we sent one of our tankers to get a mid-life make over. Thanks to the NSW rural fires service tanker  refur-
bish program. This tanker is now up to date with the latest safety features including LED lights, crew protection halo and 
much more.  

Jindera Rural Fire Brigade  

Local First Responders  
 

 The brigade is also the local first responders and has capability for Motor Vehicle Accidents, Structural Fires in addi-
tion to providing support in flood and storms. We now have a designated sandbagging area at the station to save residents 
having to go into Lavington for sandbags.  

 This facility has had a lot of use this year, especially when a literal waterfall went through the house of one of our mem-
bers. Quick action by our brigade family saved a lot of angst and further water damage by mopping up the water quickly and 
sandbagging the house for further downpours. 

Local Community Engagement  
 

 December, as usual was a busy month for community engagement beginning 
with the Jindera Pre-school. Santa was transported in style for a guest appear-
ance at the annual Christmas party.  

 After presents were handed out and four decommissioned helmets donated 
for the dress-up chest, the kids were treated to an interactive display of lights and 
sirens as well as being able to operate the hoses with Anna and Kathleen. A good 
wetting down was enjoyed by all, including some unsuspecting parents, when 
Cameron activated the water curtain over the truck cabin. 
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Local Event Demonstrations 
 

 The brigade was also invited to attend the Christmas carols on the green as we were chosen to be the recipients of the 
donations for the evening. As usual, a great evening was had by all and the generous amount of $556.65 was raised from the 
night. Some of the children took the opportunity to check out the workings of the fire truck attending.  
Thanks to Sean and Nikki for demonstrating the operation of the truck.  

Local Yearly Santa Run  
 

 A veeerry interesting Santa run this year. Two trucks decorated, lollies loaded and two Santa’s with as-
sorted helpers kitted up and ready to go. Wonderful timing for a grass fire call out to Stoney Park Road Bur-
rumbuttock, resulting in the best response time in the history of the Jindera Bush Fire Brigade. We had the 
distinction of being the only ‘decorated trucks’ in attendance and, apparently, there is still tinsel to be seen out 
at Urana Road.  

 Two hours later the Santa run went ahead leaving excited faces and appropriate sugar highs throughout 
the Jindera community. This must be the favorite event of the year for all brigade members. 

Training - Fire Awareness - Local Fire Protection 
 

 Training is currently underway for a record number of female volunteers (four) for their Bush Firefighter accreditation.  
We are always looking for new volunteers to add to our diverse and awesome team in Jindera. 
Maintenance mornings are held at the fire shed in Urana Road every second Saturday (11th and 25th 
February) from 8am to approx. 10am if anyone would like to pop in with enquiries. 
 Don’t forget the new fire rating system is up and running. Be sure to keep an eye on the elec-
tronic sign board, prominently displayed out the front of the fire shed on Urana Road for up-to-date 
fire danger ratings and important information regarding fire safety at your property. Information re-
garding bushfire preparedness is available on the NSW Rural Fire Service website at 
www.rfs.nsw.gov.au.  
 Incidents attended this year already include a Haystack/Grass fire caused by lightning strike; 
Grass fire in North Albury caused by a train; Structure fire in Walla Walla and a Grass fire in Jindera.  
 The volunteers of the Jindera Bush Fire Brigade are here to raise awareness about fire safety and 
assist in protecting you and your property when required. As an integral part of the community, we 
appreciate your support.  

http://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 
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Seniors Festival – Monday 13 February  
Celebrate Together - Jindera Community Hub Library 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year’s festival theme is “Celebrate Together” and 
Greater Hume Council encourage older adults to feel re-
laxed and comfortable while out and about enjoying the 
variety of events and activities on offer during the festival. 
Greater Hume Council will celebrate Seniors Festival 
2023 on Monday 13 February from 11am – 1pm at the 
Jindera Community Hub for a morning of fun including 
jigsaws, painting, origami and card games. A lucky door 
prize will be drawn at the completion of the event. Morn-
ing tea and lunch will be provided.  
This is a FREE Event funded by Greater Hume Council.  
For Bookings Contact – Ph: 02 6036 0100 
  
Library Lovers Day - Tuesday 14 February 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Happening annually on 14 February, Library Lovers Day 
is dedicated to book lovers across the globe, and celebrates 
the important work of libraries and librarians everywhere. 
Call in to any one of the Greater Hume Council libraries 

from Monday 6 February “to take a book on a blind 
date”, enjoy a chocolate attached and enter the 2023 Li-
brary Lovers’ Day competition from  
All you need to do is write down a quote on love from 
your favorite book or poem and drop it in to your library 
(if you are not already a library member, it only takes a 
couple of minutes to join). In doing so, you go in to the 
draw to win a book voucher to the value of $40.  
Library staff will draw the lucky winner on 14 February at 
each library. Call in any time between now and then to 
enter. 
 
Celebrate Women’s Week - Tuesday 7 March  
at Jindera Community Hub Library 
NSW Women’s Week celebrates the diverse contributions 
of women and girls.  
It is an opportunity to reflect on the social, economic and 
achievements of women and girls in NSW. 
Jindera Library will celebrate Women Week on Tuesday 7 
March 23 from 6-8pm. Come along for an evening of fun 
and laughter while learning how to make Babushka 
Dolls.  A light supper will be provided. Cost $10 
For bookings or further information Ph: 02 6036 0100. 
Spaces are limited so bookings are essential. 
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Jindera CWA News 
 
 

FEBRUARY 2023  

 Jindera CWA first meeting for 2023 was held on 1st 
February.   NEW MEMBERS ARE MOST WELCOME.      
 

Meetings are held the first Wednesday of each month  
in the Jindera School of Arts Hall at 10am  

(Hall across road from Museum). 
  

 CWA Head Office have created three videos to pro-
mote CWA - “WHAT IS CWA”, these videos can be 
viewed at branch or group meetings. 
 

 Jindera members look forward to another year of 
friendship and supporting the community.    
 

 Next meeting is Wednesday 1
st
 March and will in-

clude the Land Cookery Competition. 
 
Yours in CWA friendship, 
Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

L – R   Judy Steer receiving her 20 year CWA Service 
Badge from President Chris McIntyre. 
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 The new year has brought Brian and I back from 
cooler climates overseas and we can’t help reflect on 
what great opportunities we have as a country here in 
Australia and in our village of Jindera. 
 

 We have seen some wonderful sights while away, 
many amazing landscapes and of course many museums. 
This has left us assured we should be very proud of the 
museum we have in our midst, some would say the back-
bone of the town, as it is an exceptional example of the 
preservation of part of our history and a wonderful way 
to bring history to the here and now. 
 

 Many museums are bland in feel, simple displays of 
old artifacts without any connections to their locality or 
the people that were in them. Our museum has the ability 
to connect people to this paste time, through its layout, 
displays and the stories that are connected to the majority 
of these artifacts. Very few places we visited, have this 
ability. 
 

 While we were away, the museum again held the 
Wreath Making Workshops before Christmas. Full at-
tendance as usual with beautiful creations being pro-
duced under the excellent tutorage of Alison and helpers. 
Having seen the amazing Christmas wreaths and en-
trance pieces created in Canada for the festive season, 
this workshop would be heralded for its creativity and 
festive functionality. It is events like this that really 
make the Christmas season come to life. 
 

 We continue to work towards fund raising and find-
ing a way to build our new extension at the museum that 
will be able to cater for larger groups and provide more 
hands-on activity space. It will also increase our ability 
to support the community by providing space for activi-
ties and meetings as well as extend the capacity of the 
Craft Shop Group with displays and sales. The proposed 
plans are on display at the museum if anyone would like 
to call in to see them. We have a lot of money to raise for 
this project and as costs continue to rise, the sooner we 
can start the better. 
 

 Our Twilight Opening event for 2023 was held re-
cently with again full capacity attendance. We were 
blessed with a beautiful cloudless sky and a delightfully 
calm and mild evening; a lovely change given our expe-
riences of last summer. Music was provided by White 

Line with food available and the bar open for the even-
ing. Again a lovely night for those attending. 
   

 Our largest fundraising activity, the Forgotten 
Trades Day, will be held on Sunday 26th February 
from 12 noon to 7pm. For one day only there will be an 
opportunity for people to witness some rarely seen skills 
in action with men and women at work showcasing their 
long-held craft. These can include, but are not limited to, 
shingle making, hand shearing, rope making, knife craft, 
cross-cut sawing, calligraphy, dry stone walling, embroi-
dery, spinning, weaving, knitting and crochet, basket 
creation, felt making, harness restoration and furniture 
construction. This special Forgotten Trades Festival 
event will showcase a variety of skills and practices that 
many may not have seen for decades. The event comes 
to life within the two acres of the museums fabulous gar-
dens, grounds and exhibits.  
 

 Come and enjoy an enlightening day out and take 
advantage of a variety of food trucks, a bar serving a 
range of local wines and other refreshments and live en-
tertainment. This event is sure to be an eye opener for 
old and young alike and a great opportunity to share with 
the family an insight into bygone days. Enjoy the de-
lightful shaded grounds at your leisure and then stroll 
through the museum's many exhibits. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at this event.  
 

Margie Wehner 

President -  
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 

Jindera News would love to hear 

from you if you have any news of 

interest to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

NSW health expands access to  
Japanese Encephalitis Vaccine 

  

The change in eligibility criteria removes the need for people living in high-
risk areas to spend at least four hours per day outdoors and clarifies other 
criteria to help people assess the free vaccine.  
 

You are eligible if you: 

• Regularly spend time outdoors placing you at risk of mosquito bites, OR  

• Are experiencing homelessness OR  

• Are living in conditions with limited mosquito protection (e.g. tents, cara-
vans, dwellings with no insect screens) OR  

• Are engaging in outdoor flood recovery (clean-up) efforts, including re-
peated professional or volunteer deployments  

 

 JE vaccine is available through local General Practitioners (GPs),  
Aboriginal health services and pharmacists.  
 

Albury and Greater Hume Shire are LGAs of high JEV concern. 
 

People who meet the above criteria should make an appointment with their 
GP, pharmacist or Aboriginal Medical Service and let them 
know it is for the Japanese encephalitis vaccine as they may 
require a few days' notice to order the vaccine.  
 

More information can be found on the NSW Health website.  
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Jindera Pool News continued…  
 

Australia Day:  
 

Once again, a healthy crowd of 200 came 

out to celebrate Australia Day at the  

Jindera Pool. Council provided free entry.  
 

The Pool Committee (volunteers) ran some 

activities: from thong throwing and dress 

up relays for the kids … to the very popular bombing competition.  
 

This year there were 47 entries in the bombing competition, which is growing in popularity each year…. We 

even have a defending champion!  

Thong throwing champions Oliver, Alana and Sonny  
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Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  

Meets first Wednesday of each month 
 at 2.00pm  
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Jindera Community Garden 

We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 

and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Costa    Costa    Costa    

Look who Cathy Gooley 
found - wow! You two look 
so great together same   ….  
Expression - Eyes - Mouth. 
 

Hope you invite Costa back 
here for another day.  
 

Glad you were thinking of 
the Community Garden, 
Cathy, when you bumped 
into this interesting man. 

 
Finally ... we have the two  

trees chopped down.  

It has been a long wait but now we can plan the layout of 
the garden without those trees. 

Very scary to see these guys up high in the tree with a 
rope around them supporting their body, it’s enough to 
make you giddy watching.  

Bird Watching  
There was some bird watching happening in the garden 
amazing how these birds protect their young ones.  
It's going to be a good spot for bird watching especially 
when we get the shrubs and trees happening.  
 

Garden Tubs  
We had the Thurgoona Men Shed out to measure up some 
garden Tubs to fit around the shed and we will remove 
some of the small Tubs; trying to make things easier 
when watering and maintaining the vegetables. 
 

Cheryl and I have been checking prices of Tubs at Wren-
wood Gallery Farm Shop who have many Tubs to choose 
from, hopefully we will have some reasonable quotes. 
 

Newsletter 
Look out for our February newsletter on our Facebook 
page with all new updates of ... 

 New Tubs  

 Regular get togethers.  

 Working Bees and meetings 

 Next Community Stall  
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 
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 We trust that everyone had a safe and happy festive 
season and now it’s back to business and the Jindera Golf 
Club 2023 golf season. 
 

 During the holidays we have been running the Sunday 
9-18 hole Stableford comp. and the Friday afternoon 
“Chook Run”, with both competitions being very well pat-
ronised. 
 

 The Vets and Ladies competitions have been in holi-
day recess, with the Vets starting again (officially) on 
Wednesday 1sth February, tee-off 8.30/9.00 and the La-
dies on Thursday 9th February. 
 

 The competition season proper will begin with our 
“Open Day” on Sunday 5th March. This is a 2 Ball Am-
brose Mixed and Men’s competition starting from 
9.00/9.30. Cost is $25.00PP and includes BBQ lunch and 
great prizes. 
 

 From then on, the season will be played according to 
the 2023 men’s and ladies calendars which are soon to be 
released. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction 
with the normal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great 
opportunity for those looking for an entry level into com-
petition golf. Ideal for juniors or for those looking to get a 
handicap. 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” is now running on 
Daylight Savings times, with tee-offs between 4 and 5 pm. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to cal-
endar on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 
from June) 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford  (unless 
notified differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, DST 
Tee-Off 4.00 to 5.00pm, can also be played through-
out the week – Play your game, place cards – signed 
and verified by partner with $5.00 in an envelope and 
slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire 
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

 Membership – To join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form from our website or 
request one via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
Annual memberships become due on 31st March and cost 
$110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 
 

 AGM – Our Annual General Meeting will be held on 
Monday 20th February starting 7.00pm. All interested 
persons are welcome to attend and become involved in the 
running of our great club. 
 

 The irrigation upgrade has been in full swing 
throughout December and January. We now have a 
220,000 litre tank and 7 greens fully irrigated with 7 to 8 
sprinklers around each green covering around 20 meters. 
 

 We still have works in progress around the course, 
with a number of open trenches and piles of dirt whilst we 
endeavour to connect water to the tees – so please take 
care around the course. 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Tony Corrin 21.0 39 W $25 19   

Daryl Klein 23.0 38 R/U $15 21 W $20 

Simon Cossor 11.0 37 B 19   

Craig McMillan 10.0 36 B 18   

Jeff Donney 34.0 35 B (c/b) 20 r/u 2b 

SCORES 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 
 

SUN 1/01/2023 - Stableford-11 Players, 18 Hole winner Tony Corrin 
      9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Doc Klein 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

J Donney 34.0 40 W $25 17   

S.Cossor 10.0 37 R/U $15 19 R/U 

T.Freeman 20.0 37 B 18   

R Smithenbecker 14.0 36 B 17   

D.Gray 24.0 36 B 16   

D.Webb 27.0 32 B 19 W $20 

R.Weldon 26.0 30 B 17   

SUN 15/01/2023 
 Stableford – 12 Players, 18 Hole winner Jeff Donney  
   9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – David Webb  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Garry Spurr 27.0 41 W $30 18   

Dave Webb 27.0 38 r/u $20 21 r/u 2b 

Trev Freeman 20.0 37 B 22 w $20 

Daryl Klein 24.0 37 B 18   

LUCY KIMPTOM 37.0 36 B 19   

Chris Larkin 21.0 36 B 18   

Don Singo 31.0 35 B 13   

Simon Cossor 10.0 34 B 16   

SUN 22/01/2023  
  Stableford - 18 Players, 18 Hole winner Gary Spurr  
    9-Hole Comp Winner – T. Freeman  

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  
www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Strop Weldon 29.0 45 W $20 19   

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 35 r/u $15 cb 15   

Garry Spurr 27.0 35 B 20 r/u 2b 

Alex Christiansen 29.0 35 B 16   

David Webb 27.0 33 B 21 W $20 

Craig McMillan 9.0 31 ntp 17   

SUN 8/01/2023 - Stableford – 11 Players 
    18 Hole winner Robin (Strop) Weldon 
      9-Hole Comp Winner (FRONT 9) – David Webb 

VETS COMPETITION Wednesday Mornings – 9 Holes 
Xmas Break 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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CHOOK RUN – Friday Afternoon 
 

Chook Run - Fri 30/12/2022 – Stableford – 14 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Craig McMillan 10.0 19 W $15 (c/b) 

A.Christianson 29.0 19 R/U 3b (c/b) 

S.Cossor 11.0 19 B, ntp 

D.Webb 27.0 18 B 

T.Corrin 21.0 18 B 

David Gray 25.0 18 B 

Brad Walsh 26.0 18 B 

Chook Run - Fri 13/01/2023 - Stableford – 13 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 
J. Donney 34.0 22 W $15 

D. Webb 27.0 21 R/U 3b 

B. Hill 35.0 18 B 

Daryl Klein 23.0 17 B 

D. Singleton 35.0 16 B (cb) 

T. Freeman 20.0 16 B (cb) 

Chook Run - Fri 6/01/2023 – Stableford – 23 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

G. Spurr 27.0 21 W $20 c/b 

Daryl Klein 23.0 21 R/U 3b 

T. Freeman 20.0 20 B 

P. Penny 22.0 19 B 

C. McMillan 8.0 18 B 

S. Cossor 11.0 18 B 

R. Weldon 29.0 18 B 

T. Corrin 21.0 18 B 

B. Hill 35.0 17 B 

Chook Run -Fri 20/01/2023 -Stableford – 22 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

B. Hill 36.0 23 W  $40 

Daryl Klein 24.0 21 R/U 3b ntp 

D. Singleton 31.0 19 B 

S. Cossor 10.0 19 B 

Shane Steedman 27.0 18 B 

T. Freeman 20.0 17 B 

P. Penney 22.0 16 B 

Nev Farrugia 19.0 15 B 

J. Steinke 36.0 14 B c/b 

G. Spurr 27.0 14 B c/b 

Ron Smithenbecker 15.0 14 B c/b 

Wal Paech 43.0 10 B ntp 5th 

LADIES –THURSDAY/SUNDAY 
Xmas Break 

The 220,000 litre tank 
installed on the  

23rd December 2023 

Sprinklers running 
around the 7th green 

Sprinklers running around the 8th green – complete with rainbow. 
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 Seems like an eternity since the last newsletter and a 
lot of water has gone under the bridge (and over the 
bridge) since the December newsletter. 
 

 The clubhouse has been freshened up with artistic inte-
rior design director BJ doing a terrific job, much appreciat-
ed Barry, lawns look a treat too grounds man (Laz whipper 
snipper Peli). 
 

 The club also extends its sympathy to the family and 
friends of former club member Steve Pinner. 
 

 The fish are still biting in the Hume Weir and along the 
Murray River, there has been a huge explosion of Europe-
an carp along the length of the Murray River and most oth-

er rivers and dams, the black water fish kills also seems to 
have improved. Year 2023 will be an interesting year to 
monitor the carp problem and how the waterways recover 
from the floods. I have noticed in the river a lot more 
snags and very different fishing, mainly with trees down 
and the changed river current flow. 
 

 The Jindera Anglers were pleased to be able to cater 
for the 2022 Carols by Candlelight and thanks go to all 
the volunteers who assisted on the evening. 
 

 The club’s last fishing comp was the December cod 
opening weekend, The Lynch’s cleaned up, Kerrie had the 
Ladies best fish, a nice 40cm yellowbelly, Mark Lynch had 
a cacking 42cm redfin and also won best bag with 10 red-
fin averaging 30cm, doughnut winners were Donk, Sham, 

Laszlo, Tim, Aaron with dou-
ble doughnuts to Alex, Ricko 
and Leifi. 
 

 The Anglers Christmas 
Party was a great success with 
beautiful food, a ripper raffle (especially if you were one 
of the winners!!!!  
  

 Our next fishing comp will be an open fishing comp, 
commencing on Friday, 27th January from 5pm with the 
weigh-in at the clubhouse on Sunday, 28th January at 5pm. 
 

 The South West Anglers are having their Annual Gen-
eral Meeting on Sunday, 5th February commencing at 
9.30am at Burrumbuttock. 
 

 The South West Anglers Buckingbong inter club Sum-
mer Fishing Competition will be held at Narrandera on 
the 10th, 11th and 12th February commencing at 12 noon 
Friday with the weigh-in on Sunday, 12th at 12 noon. There 
will be a free sausage sizzle Friday and Saturday nights 
and music and raffles on Saturday night. 

 Jindera have been very successful at this comp so 
let’s get up there and bring home the trophy again.   
 

SAVE THE DATE……….  
 The clubs biggest Annual event and is coming up 
again “The Daryl Girling – DG COMP” is on the last 
weekend of February, commencing at 5pm on Friday, 
24th and finishing on Sunday, 26th February with the 
weigh-in at 12 noon. 
 This is a closed Comp held at the 12 mile reserve with 
full catering provided, massive Saturday Night Raffles and 
the legendary Yabby Races.   
 

 Next General meeting will be held on the first Friday 
of the month, Friday, 3rd February, at the clubhouse at 
5.30, this is so all members can attend the SWAA Buck-
ingbong Comp on 10th, 11th and 12th of February. 
 

Tight lines and may all your snags be between bread.     

  

Wade with a nice Murray cod caught below Albury.  Thanks Brendan great job at working bee,  
clubhouse looks great.  

Great to see.... heaps of dead European carp  
in South Australia 
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Trevor Brown had a great day catching rainbow 
trout, fishing off the bank near Lake Eildon  

Mark Lynch with a terrific Lake Hume redfin  

A healthy trout cod caught at the 12 mile reserve.  

BJ has done a terrific job redecorating the clubrooms, 
including some historic fishing equipment. 

The Lynch's are still reeling in the fish 

Tylar Herard with a ripper 125c Murray cod, 
thanks to pop Graham for netting him. 
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


